
 
 

 

 

 

1 July 2025            

 

Jervois announces CEO transition 

 

The Jervois group (“Jervois”) advises Group Chief Executive Bryce Crocker will depart Jervois. The 

Board is at the advanced stage of a selection process for a new CEO and will make a further 

announcement in due course. 

  

Chief Financial Officer James May will take on Acting CEO responsibilities until a new CEO 

commences, in addition to his continuing role as CFO. This will help ensure continuity and 

smooth transition during this period of change. 

 

Mr. Crocker has commenced transferring his day-to-day responsibilities and will be available to 

assist in the transition. He was instrumental in establishing Jervois’ current platform of assets 

and leading the Company through a period of significant market volatility. 

 

Jervois will continue to execute its strategy to operate and develop geopolitically strategic 

assets, maintaining business relationships with suppliers and vendors and continuing to service 

customers with a focus on quality and reliability. Jervois’ work with Western governments to 

secure critical mineral supply chains across vulnerable and strategically important industries will 

also continue. 

 

For further information, please contact: 

 

Alicia Brown 

Jervois Group Manager – External Affairs 

alicia.brown@jervoisglobal.com     
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